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Dates for the Diary

24th May College breaks for half-term

28th May – 1st June Year 11 May Revision School

3rd June College opens for second half of summer term

3rd – 19th June GCSE exams continue

8th June Year 11 Maths Revision School

10th – 21st June Year 10 Mock Exams

18th – 19th June Performing Arts Residential

20th June Year 9 Think Tank Trip

20th June Years 7-9 Sports Day

24th June Trust Awards Evening

24th June Royal Birmingham Conservatoire Ensemble Event

26th June Year 10 Trip to Silverstone

27th June Year 11 Prom

27th June Year 8 British Motor Museum STEM Trip

1st July Years 7-9 Awards

3rd July Year 10 Sports Day

4th – 5th July Year 9 Work Experience 

8th July Experience and Rewards Day

9th July College closes for summer

Do you know of any student successes that we could share and celebrate?
Please email your information, ideally with photographs to:

PAtothePrincipal@thomasestley.org.uk



This time of year, our thoughts are with Year Eleven who are midway through 
their GCSE examinations and working hard to obtain grades which will secure 
their next steps in education and career pathways. They start their exam leave 
today and we celebrated their time with us with a leavers event on the school 

field today. Spare a thought for the majority of them, who will be attending year 
11 holiday school from Tuesday to Saturday next week, and thank you to the 
staff too who are giving up their half term break to provide this support for our 

students.

As usual, this newsletter provides a taste of the wealth of leadership and 
extracurricular events and activities taking place at Thomas Estley, none of 

which would be possible without the dedicated work of our staff and also of our 
student leaders. Leadership experience enriches college and university 

applications and also provides character growth and development, and we are 
very proud of the large number of students who take up these opportunities 

each academic year at Thomas Estley.

Thank you to all of our parents and carers who filled in our recent survey – we 
will soon be in touch with those of you who volunteered time to help us set up 
our new Community Kindness groups. Your ideas and enthusiasm are always 

appreciated.

Mandi Collins, Principal
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A Word From the Principal
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Spotlight on Year 11

Date Staff Delivering Subject

Tuesday 28th May Mrs Young History

Wednesday 29th May Mr Ansley Physics

Thursday 30th May Mr Ansley Biology

Friday 31st May Ms Handley and Mrs Ducey Maths (Foundation)

Friday 31st May Miss Bancroft Dance (Theory)

Saturday 1st June Miss Little English Language (aiming for 5)

Saturday 1st June Miss Little English Language (target 6-9)

Saturday 8th June Ms Handley and Mrs Ducey Maths

The maths department were extremely pleased 

that 70 pupils gave up their time to attend a 

revision session in preparation for their higher 

paper exams. They all worked very hard, and we 

are sure that their perseverance and dedication will 

help them to get the grades they deserve!

Year 11 holiday school attendance over 

Easter was really encouraging. Pictured 

here is part of the English holiday school. 

The English faculty was very impressed by 

the concentration and efforts made by all 

attendees. Every minute of lesson time or 

revision makes a positive difference.
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Year 10 Mock GCSE Exams

These exams are crucial in informing sets for Year 11, GCSE foundation/Higher Tier entry 
and for predicted grades that go to post 16 colleges. Alongside this, in the unlikely event 
that GCSE exams are cancelled; they are used as evidence to award grades.

Students will attend lessons each day around their Year 10 Mocks and should attend tutor 
time as normal each morning. Please make note of afternoon exams that finish after 
the buses have left for the day. Students who normally get a school bus will need to 
make alternative arrangements to get home on these dates.

If you have any questions regarding the Year 10 mock examinations, please email 
jhartley@thomasestley.org.uk.

Please see below the GCSE mock timetable for Year 

10. These exams will be taken in full exam conditions and 

students will also be in receipt of their entitled exam 

concessions e.g. extra time etc.

mailto:jhartley@thomasestley.org.uk
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Trips

Some of our Year 7

students had a 

thoroughly wonderful 

day at Perlethorpe

experiencing

56 students had a fabulous evening at Curve theatre! 

It was a cross-curricular visit for our History and 

Performing Arts Departments, brushing up on Henry 

VIII's 6 Wives. 

Our staff were all impressed with everyone's 

behaviour and engagement. Huge thanks to all the 

parents and guardians for your support - what an 

amazing experience had by all!

Our FIFA winners 

went to the National 

Finals at West Bromwich 

Albion. After the morning matches were played, 

Arthur unfortunately hadn't secured enough points to reach 

the knockout stages. Ria made it through but was then 

knocked out in the quarter-finals. Well done to Phoenix 

too, whose skills with the controller in the playzone won 

him a PS5 Headset. Lots of games were played by all, and 

they were even able to watch some of the National Final 
football matches out on the pitch. Well done, everyone.

activities such as dirty hand inspections, gargoyle 

hunting, educational punishments (the “D” hat was 

particularly mean!) and a true-to-history classroom 

experience with slate and ink wells.

The visit was organised to complement students’ 

contextual understanding of Victorian life as we 

commence our final scheme of work in year 

7: Charles Dickens and

The Signal Man.



www.thomasestley.org.uk Page 8

Trips

A few of our students were 

invited to the area 

Secondary School Health 

and Well-being Festival 

as one of the student 

wellbeing ambassador 

opportunities available this 

year.

Some of our students who had been working on a project with Leicester City in the 

Community were invited to the King Power Stadium to take part in a Financial Learning 

Workshop with a company called MY BNK. It included topics such as the functions of 

money, exploring the cost of living and being able to make good financial decisions as well as 

a tour of the King Power stadium! All the students were fantastic role models for Thomas 

Estley on the day.

The students really got involved and enjoyed 

Bubble Football, Wheelchair Basketball and 

Martial Arts as well as listening to talks about 

Nutrition and looking after your own Mental 

Health. They showed maturity and represented 

Thomas Estley’s values throughout the day.
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High Achievers

We were very proud to award Gold Certificates to our 

students who achieved the highest number of Thomas 

Estley positive choice character points last term, in 

Kindness, Respect, Courage, Resilience and 

Perseverance. You are fantastic role models for the 

college. A special mention goes to Ella, who also met 

the Platinum threshold last term with exceptional 

attitude and character. Fantastic work, everyone!

Well done to this term’s character point winners for displaying courage, kindness, respect, 

perseverance and resilience.
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High Achievers

Thomas Estley welcomed pupils from our feeder 

primary schools to experience a maths masterclass 

where we looked at quadratic sequences and how to 

represent these pictorially as well as making 

predictions. It was a brilliant experience for all 

involved and the maths department were very 
impressed with the pupils.

More Maths news...



www.thomasestley.org.uk Page 11

Show In A Day

We welcomed pupils from our 

seven main feeder primary 

schools for a 'Show In A Day’ 

experience in April. The Year 

4/5 pupils were put through 

their paces learning scenes, 

dance routines and a song 

from Annie. Within the four 

hours, not only did they learn a 

dance routine, but also 

mastered dancing with props, 

learned words and acted for 

the scenes as well as learning 

a song. They also got to see 

how light makes a difference to 

how the stage looks.

All the pupils worked so hard and put on an amazing performance to family in the afternoon. A 

big thank you to all the Thomas Estley Primary Transition student leaders who helped 

throughout the day to give the primary pupils a full theatre experience.

Student Leadership 

and

Primary Transition
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Careers

This half term has seen our Year 11 students 

secure offers from their applications to FE/6th 

Form and apprenticeships, along with attending 

offer holder events.

More so, Year 10 careers meetings have started 

and before the summer holiday, all Year 10 

students will have been invited to meet with our 

Careers Advisor for their first Post 16 options 

meeting.

The chart below provides 

interesting information regarding 

the effect of undergraduate 

degrees on future earnings. As part 

of our Alumni assemblies, we are 

hearing from ex students and their 

experiences of and the subjects 

they have studied at university.

We feel it is very important for our 

students to be fully informed of the 

choices in Higher Education and 

the opportunities it provides. We 

will continue to share information 

across all year groups.

If any students 

require further 

guidance, please 

email 

careers@thomasestl

ey.org.uk so that we 

can arrange for our 

Careers Advisor to 

meet with you. Also 

don’t forget to keep 

checking PS16 for 

updates for your 

applications.
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Careers
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Sport

Both our Year 7 & Year 8 Girls Futsal Teams were 

in action against Kibworth in the District Futsal Final. 

With a place in the County Finals up for grabs, it was 

a very tense experience and both teams rose to the 

challenge winning their respective Finals.

Our Year 7 Girls Futsal Team got through to the County Finals at Crown Hills after 

winning both the Blaby district title and then the Blaby & Harborough area title and we 

could not be prouder.

Four group games saw draws against New College, Castle Rock & Uppingham, and a 2-

0 win against Wreake Valley meant we qualified for the Semi Finals as group runner up. 

A 2-0 win for us against Wigston meant a rematch against Uppingham in the Final. 

Uppingham got the upper hand this time winning 2-0 to see us finish runners up. The 

girls should be so proud of their achievements.

At the final, the Year 8 Girls had some close group games where we beat Catmose and 

Crown Hills but lost to Ibstock. We met Gartree in the Semi Final and a 1-0 win for Gartree

meant an end to this seasons run.

We are so proud of the girls, a great display from them. Well done.

We are very proud of our athlete Charlie. Charlie represented Thomas 

Estley for U15 Boys at the Leicestershire and Rutland County 

Schools Pentathlon Championships in Corby.

He competed in 5 events over the day: 80m Hurdles, Shot Put, Long 

Jump, High Jump and 800 metres. Charlie finished in 3rd place overall, 

winning a bronze medal and an invite to represent the County in the 

English Schools Regional Finals in Chelmsford in June. Well done, 

Charlie!

A great season for them and lots for us to build on in future years.



Our first outdoor cricket match of the season took 

place with an away fixture against Lutterworth 

College with our Yr7/8 Team. We fielded first and 

bowled Lutterworth all out in 16 overs with 56 runs on 

the board. With our turn to bat we comfortably scored 

the 57 runs quickly to take the victory.

Great performances for the boys, some of whom were 

getting their first hard ball experience. Great work too 

from wicket keeper Fin and a special mention to Olly 

for an outstanding performance fielding and bowling. 
Well done, boys. We’re so proud of you!

Our U14 cricket team also had their first outing. Robert 

Smyth managed 95-8, we scored 73 all out.

Considering that some of our boys had never played 

cricket before apart from PE lessons, we were thrilled 

with their achievements and to see them put their 

skills in place into a competitive environment and hold 

their own. It was a pleasure to watch. Well done to 

every one of them. A real team effort!
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Sport

We hosted the Year 5 & 6 Blaby Netball Tournament, a lovely evening of sport that 

showcased some of the amazing work going on in our local Primary Schools.

Congratulations to Hallbrook who were victorious with 3 wins from their 3 matches. Miss Kav

is looking forward to getting to work with some of the players next year when they move up.

Huge thanks to our Netball volunteer Michelle who came to help Miss 

Kav with the umpiring. 
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Sport

Thomas Estley student sports 

leaders hosted an amazing evening 

of sport for seven of our local 

Primary Schools. Ninety Year 1 to 4 

students from Hallbrook, Cosby, 

Badgerbrook, The Pastures, 

Arnesby, Blaby Stokes and Red 

Hill Field came to take part in a 

multitude of activities that focussed 

on their running, jumping, throwing 

and catching skills as well as their 

general hand/eye co-ordination. 

Our Year 7 and 8 Sports Leaders were magnificent in running the activities, doing 

demonstrations, giving lots of encouragement and helping the younger students develop their 

skills whilst having fun. 

A great event where we saw some amazing skills from the Primary students. We are so 

proud of our sports leaders, who are great ambassadors for the College. Well done!

The prestigious Leicestershire schools Football event - The Rice Bowl - had a distinct 

Thomas Estley flavour to it. The Year 6 schools final which saw Badgerbrook beat Kirby 

Muxloe 4-0 was officiated by two current year 11 Students, our football volunteer and an ex-

student. Korben and Ollie did a great job as assistant referees to Alfie who was given the job in 

the middle. 

A great achievement for the boys. Officiating at the King Power is a real honour and we are 
very proud that our boys have been given the opportunity. Well done, boys.
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Orchestra Day

The day before the Easter break, Thomas 

Estley welcomed over 40 pupils from our 

feeder primary schools for a chance to learn 

and play in an orchestra for the day. The day 

was very busy, learning the music as well as 

learning to play alongside others with the same 

and different instruments. 

All the pupils worked so 

hard all day, perfecting their 

pieces of music plus 

learning when to come in to 

join others to complete the 

piece. The music was not 

easy, and pupils had not 

had previous practice. At 

the end of the day, they 

performed the music to 

family and friends, so got 

the whole Orchestra 

Experience.

A big thank you to our 

Thomas Estley primary 

transition student leaders, 

staff from the primary 

schools who helped on the 

day, and Music faculty 

staff who helped to make it 
such a successful day.
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Preschool/Out of 

School Club

Out of school club have been busy! Starting with Eid 

celebrations and having a feast for tea. Then a group 

discussion about the Olympic torch leaving Greece to 

travel across Europe to Paris for the start of the Olympic 

games. 

Some of the children even decided that it would be a good 

idea to send a good luck card to the French president 

which was made and posted!

Lastly, they have been busy colouring in some St George's 

day pictures and doing lots of cooking.

Preschool have been taking advantage of the 

lovely weather and been out and about in our 

local community enjoying a lovely walk and 

visiting the park.

Children have enjoyed challenging themselves on 

different equipment and no one wanted to come 

back to preschool as they were having so much 

fun!

Compliments were received on their lovely 

behavior as they walked through the village. We 

are very proud of them all.

Preschool awe and wonder! Thomas Estley 

Preschool have had a truly wonderful 

experience of watching the process of 

caterpillars turn into chrysalis before becoming 

butterflies. They even went outside to release 

the butterflies into their natural habitat!
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Preschool/Out of 

School Club

Preschool have been very lucky and as part of 

their "Keeping Healthy/Move it March" topic 

they were kindly invited to visit Broughton 

Astley leisure centre. They have had two visits 

and experienced some new activities. They 

can't wait to go again soon! A big thank you to 

everyone at Broughton Astley Leisure Centre.

Thomas Estley Preschool - places are 

now available from this summer for all 

sessions as our older children move 

onto 'big' school; please contact Nikki 

to book (nsadler@thomasestley.org.uk)

mailto:nssadler@thomasestley.org.uk
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A huge thanks goes to In Bloom Gardening 

for their great work on our Thomas Estley 

Aspire Courtyard during half term.

Also, to all those in our community who 

donated plants or tools to get the job done so 

beautifully.

Thank you to our Thomas Estley 

staff volunteers for your hard work 

on our Memorial Garden during 

half term - it is really appreciated, 

and it looks beautiful.

Gardening at Tommo
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Library

The library celebrated many different subjects this term 

such as…

National Pet Month! Students 

were able to choose a related 

book as their reading book or 

find out more about choosing 

and looking after pets.

Quick Reads! Reading of all types 

supports children in succeeding 

academically, and we encourage our 

young people to be curious readers.

For Mental Health Awareness Week, a display of 

helpful books were put out in our library. The theme, as 

set by the Mental Health Foundation, was “Movement: 

moving for our mental health.”

This year, we encourage you to move your way by 

finding something that moves your body and mind. 

Being physically active is great for our bodies and our 

minds. Exercise has been proven to reduce anxiety and 

depression, and it can help prevent physical illness.

Make sure you look out for different activities going on for the English 

Reading festival over half term!

Research shows that 56% of people found that exercising regularly helped them to alleviate 

stress and prevent burnout in their lives.
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Design & Technology

Our Year 10 Resistant 

Materials students have 

successfully completed 

their mock NEA project. 

Students had to respond to 

the context of 'sustainable 

lighting' by investigating a 

need for a new product and 

working with a client. After 

producing a range of ideas 

students utilised their 

modelling skills to produce 

a corrugated cardboard 

model. Finally, students 

produced a working 

prototype. So many skills 

displayed; well done, 

everyone!

Key Stage Three design students have had another fantastic Resistant Materials rotation in 

ADT. Year 7 have been busy designing and making abstract key tags. CAD/CAM has been 

used to produce a mould into which molten pewter is poured. Year 8 have designed mood 

lights inspired by a 20th Century design movement. Year 9 have been designing and making 

sustainable hand-held games. 

We are really impressed with the mature attitude which our students have demonstrated during 
their theory, design and practical sessions. Well done, everyone!



The Day of the Dead among much more!

At the end they looked at the parts of Disney film Coco and the 

pupils were able to see all the celebration within the film. All pupils 

learnt so much and joined in so well.
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Masterclasses

Four of our students were lucky enough to attend a cricket 

master class at the prestigious Rugby School. The top-class 

facilities and state of the art equipment gave our cricketers the 

chance to enhance their performance and learn what it would be 

like to be a sports scholar. 

They were also lucky enough to get a tour of Rugby School and 

take in some of its amazing history

We welcomed pupils from our 

feeder Primary schools for our 

first Masterclass in Spanish. 

They tried to match the Spanish 

to the English and looked at the 

theme el Dia de los Muertos -

Our year nine music specialism group delivered 

two workshops to pupils at Hallbrook Primary 

School, sharing their music knowledge and 

experience. The year 5s enjoyed playing 

polyrhythms, learning about crotchets, quavers 

and semi quavers. Then they were treated to a 

keyboard session. Our music leaders excelled in 

the organisation, planning and delivery of these 

workshops, which they created themselves. Well 

done year nines! 

Students from years 7-10 delivered a Samba workshop to 

Richmond Primary School year five pupils.The group planned 

and developed their idea and resources and then delivered the 

workshop, which was thoroughly enjoyed by younger pupils. 

We are immensely proud of the teamwork and leadership 

qualities our students demonstrated, particularly as they were 

able to identify and adapt the workshop to the differing needs of 

the three participating groups as they went along!
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One of our Thomas Estley Alumni recently 

delivered an inspirational assembly to all our 

students about their journey to university.

Dan Taylor (below) was one of our students 

that faced an abrupt end to his secondary 

school education in 2020 due to Covid. He 

then went on to study A Levels at WQE, 

spent a year travelling, and then secured a 

place at Cambridge University. We are 

extremely proud of Dan! Dan also spoke to 

us about university life and how inaccurate 

the misconceptions are of Cambridge 

University. It really helped us see that with 

hard work and dedication, university is 

accessible to all students.

Some of our Thomas Estley staff were lucky enough to see 

the Little Theatre's production of the Secret Garden. Year 7 

Harry plays Colin in the musical. He made us all very proud, 

showing us just how talented he is.

A great performance from Harry and 
his fellow cast members. Well done!

Outside and After Tommo

We are so very proud of our own recent 

Thomas Estley goalie Sophia - look how 

well she is doing at Aston Villa!

Congratulations to Year 10 student 

Sean who has competed once again at 

international level, this time in his first 

BMX Racing World Championships, 

finishing 83rd in the world and 

receiving really positive feedback. Next 

up is the European Championships in 

Italy! We are very proud of him.
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Elsewhere in College…

Our Thomas Estley PEPA 

Faculty Star for last half term 

goes to Year 8 Ella, a hard-

working student who is 

smashing all elements of the

Our catering and reception staff 

enjoyed the opportunity to 

celebrate St George's day.

PEPA curriculum. Extra-curricular wise, Ella is a natural leader who 

represents the College Netball, Football and Athletics teams.

An all-round superstar. Well done, Ella.

65 of our Year 8 pupils took part in the UKMT Junior Mathematics challenge and between 

them they received 22 Bronze, 11 Silver and 2 Gold certificates. We are so proud of all the 

students' efforts and the resilience and problem-solving skills that they have shown. A special 

shout out goes to Seb and Charlie who have made it through to the next round of the 

competition as they achieved the top 10% of scores nationally. Well done!

Save the Date for National Thank a Teacher 

Day!

National Thank a Teacher Day is set to take 

place on Wednesday 19th June. From our 

inspiring teachers to our dedicated dinner 

helpers, teaching assistants and librarians, this 

year is about thanking everyone in the teaching 

community.

Say thank you! We're encouraging parents and 

pupils to send a FREE e-card to someone 

who’s made a difference.

https://edu3.sprintsend.co.uk/240315/link.php?M=419854&N=29&L=98&F=H
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Elsewhere in College…

Miss Bancroft and three 

fantastic student dance 

leaders welcomed Year 5 

students from seven local 

primary schools for an 

electrifying Hip Hop dance 

masterclass! 

Exploring the roots of this 

dynamic style and iconic moves 

from the 1980s, our students 

dove into the world of Hip Hop 

with passion and creativity. 

Their energy was infectious, 

and their enthusiasm truly 

shone throughout the session.

A huge round of applause to all 

the students who attended! 

Your dedication, motivation, and 

talent were truly commendable. 

Keep dancing and expressing 

yourselves!

Some of our Thomas Estley music students took part in 

two ensemble workshops, delivered by visitors from Royal 

Birmingham Conservatoire. This project, in collaboration 

with Leicestershire Music, culminates in a day trip to The 

Conservatoire for a tour of the world class facilities 

participating in a full orchestral performance, with other 

schools taking part in the project.

Students really enjoyed the experience, some having never performed in an ensemble before, 

and were complimented on their musical skills and perseverance. Mrs Dickinson and Miss 

Russell were incredibly proud of the students taking part, whose focus and engagement in the 

workshop was a real credit to the college! Many thanks go to our visitors for their time and 

contribution.



What if my child is too anxious to go to school?  

Children can sometimes feel a little bit worried about going to school. Mostly, this is a very 

normal emotion. It's important to recognise that going into school can help children to feel less 

worried than letting them stay at home.

If your child is anxious over several weeks, talk to us so we can work together to ensure your 

child attends school. Please contact our attendance officer or your child's Head of Year.

This link contains lots of useful resources:

https://educationhub.blog.gov.uk/2021/09/03/mental-health-resources-for-children-parents-

carers-and-school-staff/

What does it mean if a child is persistently or severely absent?

Students who are registered at a school but regularly fail to turn up are officially referred to as 

being ‘persistently’ or ‘severely’ absent. The school day is split into two sessions – one session 

counts as a morning or afternoon spent in school.

Students who have missed more than 10% of school sessions 

are considered persistently absent (students that have an 

attendance of 90% or less) while children who have missed 

more than 50% of school sessions are referred to as severely 

absent.

www.thomasestley.org.uk Page 27

Attendance

Feeling Poorly?

Please ensure that students report to the medical room if 

they are feeling poorly - students should not be 

contacting parents directly to be collected. Our Health 

Administrator, Mrs Jeffery, will make that decision.

GCSE Outcomes

There is a strong link between GCSE outcomes and GOOD attendance. A national survey 

revealed that students with an attendance rate of 95% or higher are more likely to earn 

grades of 9 or 8, while those with lower attendance rates are at a higher risk of falling behind 

academically. 

https://educationhub.blog.gov.uk/2021/09/03/mental-health-resources-for-children-parents-carers-and-school-staff/
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Subject
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Subject
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Subject
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Interested in a Career in 

Teaching?

MAKE A DIFFERENCE IN YOUR COMMUNITY ...

Are you interested in finding out more about training to teach locally? 

- Contact Jo at Achieve with TELA 

Achieve with TELA provide teacher training in local primary and 

secondary schools with our partners at the Leicester and 

Leicestershire SCITT.

Jo can answer any questions you may have:

• Can I afford to train? 

• Are any bursaries available while I train? 

• What is the course structure? 

• What qualifications do I need? 

• How do I apply? 

• Are there any age limits? 

Visit our website telaonline.co.uk

Contact Jo Robotham 

Tel 01455 283263 ext 286

Email tela@thomasestley.org.uk

https://telaonline.co.uk/get-into-teaching
mailto:tela@thomasestley.org.uk
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If a student feels unwell at college they must report 
to Reception and ask to be seen in the medical room. If 
necessary the college will phone home to seek advice or 

to ask for the student to be collected. 

Please remind your child that they must follow the 
procedure above and not contact you themselves.

Thank you!

Don’t Forget!

School Transport 

If your child travels via ‘school 

transport’ it is a good idea to have 

a contingency plan with your 

child, for getting to school/home in 

the event that they miss their bus for any reason. 

Holidays Taken in Term Time

Government guidelines, which came into effect on 

1st September 2013, prevent Headteachers from 

granting any leave of absence during term time 

unless there are exceptional circumstances (a 

family holiday does not fall under this category).  

If a student has an  absence recorded as a result of 

an unauthorised family holiday, Leicestershire 

County Council will be advised of the matter and will 

be requested to issue a Penalty Notice, in line with 

their policy.

Absence during term-time

If your child is too ill to attend college 

please contact the college on the first 

and each subsequent day of absence 

and leave a message on the ‘absence 

line’.  We will contact you by text 

message if we have not been given a 

reason for absence - please telephone 

us in response to the message.

Where possible, please make medical 

appointments outside of college hours.  

Mobile phones

Students are not allowed to use

mobile phones in college unless they have 

express permission from a member of staff (for 

specific learning activities in lessons, as an 

optional way of accessing them, when allowed 

to do so). This is to protect students’ learning 

and is in line with our safeguarding policy.

Mobile phones used in contravention of the 

mobile phone policy will be confiscated until 

collected from reception by a parent/carer.

For persistent abuse of the policy a student will 

lose the privilege of bringing a mobile to 

college.

School Closure Procedure

In the event of the weather causing the school 

to close or causing a problem with school 

transport we will put out an alert via

Parentmail

Headphones/Ear buds/Air pods

The use of headphones/ear buds/air 

pods are only permitted outside of the 

college building.  Any that are visible inside college 

will be confiscated and, on the first occasion, will be 

returned at the end of the day.  On any subsequent 

occasion they must be collected by a parent/carer. 

College closes to 

students on

Friday 24th May

and re-opens on 

Monday 3rd June


